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First tasks of the new Parliament according to estimation of Transparency Serbia
Transparency – Serbia feels that the new sitting of National Assembly should perform, immediately after the election of new Government, most urgent unfinished activities of the previous sitting because the Parliament hasn’t been active during election campaign. 

Our organization reminds that one of the most important state institutions – Ombudsman – will become from 23 July acting Ombudsman, which could become risky situation for every state organ, and especially for administrative controllers and civil rights’ protectors. Although deputy groups initiated re-election of current Ombudsman, procedure wasn’t completely implemented so we feel that it will be necessary to continue it or to implement emergency procedure. 

Second case of missing National Assembly’s legal deadlines for considering annual reports of independent state organs (State Audit Institution, Ombudsman, Commissioner for Information, Anticorruption Agency), which should have been, according to rules of procedure, done in April. Deputies could find out from these reports, among other, which are key problems in the areas covered by Anticorruption organs which amendments to regulations represent priority, and which matters should be specially addressed when overseeing Government’s activities. 

Therefore, Transparency Serbia feels that immediate inserting these reports to the agenda of new Parliamentary sitting would send clear signal that work of independent state organs is being appreciated and that Parliament intends to take seriously its constitutional role of supervision over executive authority. 
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